


• Calculations of median charges  

The median supply and usage charges should be derived from all whole offers publicly 
available from retailers within each distribution zone. PIAC recommends the Independent 
Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal’s (IPART) be responsible for this calculation, without 
necessarily specifying a method in legislation.   

If further direction is included, PIAC prefers median charges to be calculated from ‘whole 
offers’. Individual retailers have a wide range of offers where the proportion of supply and 
usage charges varies widely. For individual retailers the balance of supply and usage 
charges is varied in response to a range of factors, including customer usage. It is also 
dictated by business and hedging strategies and a retailer’s desire to ‘spread’ the way costs 
are incurred and recovered across its business. Calculating the median supply charge and 
median usage charge independently could result in supply and usage charges that are not 
reflective of the true median of either. Utilising these medians together could contribute to an 
overall bill which is significantly higher than the median offer available in the market, and 
result in the resident paying more than is necessary or fair.  
 

PIAC recommends the Department proceed with the ‘separate charges method’ that retains the 
existing bands of supply quality discount. This method should be amended to ensure median 
supply and usage charges are determined by IPART. If further direction is given, medians 
should be calculated from ‘whole offers’ available in the relevant distribution zone.  

PIAC would welcome further opportunity to discuss these or any other issues in more detail with 
the Department.  
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